Commonwealth of Kentucky

702 CAPITAL AVENUE CAPITOL ANNEX, ROOM 236 FRANKFORT, KENTUCKY 40601 502-564-3120 MESSAGE LINE 800-372-7181



25TH SENATE DISTRICT

robert.stivers@lrc.ky.gov

December 10, 2020

Kentucky High School Athletic Association 2280 Executive Drive Lexington, KY 40505

Re: Interscholastic athletics

Dear Commissioner Julian Tackett and KHSAA Board of Control Members,

It is our understanding that there is a proposal that will be considered by the KHSAA Board this morning to permit schools to begin athletics practice on December 14, and resume competition on January 4. We write today in support of this proposal.

Just as we have consistently urged the Governor to follow the advice of Dr. Anthony Fauci, infectious disease advisor to the President and Director of the National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases, to allow students to return to in-person instruction for their education, mental health, and social needs, we also urge you to allow high school sports to resume now for the same reasons. Despite the challenges of the ongoing pandemic we believe that experience has shown that, when proper precautions are taken, high school athletics can be conducted safely.

We stand ready to provide any support we can to ensure a safe and successful remainder of the 2020-21 school year.

Sincerely,

Robert Stivers

Senate President

David Givens

Senate President Pro Tempore

Commissioner Tackett and KHSAA Board of Control August 19, 2020

Page 2

Damon Thayer

Senate Majority Floor Leader

Julie Raque adams

Julie Raque Adams

Senate Majority Caucus Chair

Mike Wilson

Senate Majority Whip

Mike Wilse

Max Wise

Senate District 16

Chairman, Senate Education Committee

Jimmy Higdon Senate District 14

Chairman, Senate Transportation Committee